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Planning and Infrastructure Department 
Development Planning Division 

November 2, 2022 

Darlene Joslin  
Interim City Manager 
City of Richmond Hill 

Dear Ms. Joslin: 

Re: Street Naming Application 
Enactment of By-law for Private Street Name – Harold Wilson Lane 
LESLIE ELGIN DEVELOPMENTS 
Block 284, of Plan 65M-4571 
0 McCague 
City File: AA-22-0018 

A Street Naming Application was submitted to the City on May 26, 2022 by TACC Developments Inc. 
(City File AA-22-0018) to name a portion of a private road Harold Wilson Lane described as Part of 
Block 284, Plan 65M-4571, being Part 1 on Reference Plan 65R-40038, City of Richmond Hill, Regional 
Municipality of York. The application was deemed complete on May 26, 2022. 

In this regard, a request has been submitted to pass a By-law to name a portion of the private road as 
Harold Wilson Lane (P). The applicant has submitted the requisite supporting documentation and no 
objections have been identified by either circulated departments or agencies to the naming of the private 
road. 

Pursuant to By-law 86-20, a by-law to delegate certain powers and duties during a recess of Council of 
the Corporation of the City of Richmond Hill, the City Manager has been delegated the legislative power 
to enact a by-law during the election period.  

In accordance with the above, approval of By-law 136-22 is requested. 

Sincerely, 

Kelvin Kwan, MCIP, RPP 
Commissioner of Planning and Infrastructure 

c: Sandra DeMaria, Manager of Development – Site Plans 
Umar Javed, Planner I – Site Plans 
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